Dear Friends

Spring time is the time when we witness the re-birth of nature. After the "death" of winter we see new life bursting forth. This is also the time when we remember the death of Jesus and we celebrate His resurrection and triumph over the grave. We rejoice because Christ lives, He has defeated death and hence death no longer has dominion over us.

In this quarter we have two events which are worth drawing attention to. Firstly Gunwen will celebrate its 150th anniversary. There are special events over the Easter weekend. We will praise God for all that is past and trust Him for all that's to come. We remember his faithfulness down through the years and that then enables us to trust Him for future days. We not only want to look back at Gunwen but we want to look forward with anticipation for what God will do.

Also in the Circuit we look forward to the opening of the new building at St. Dennis. This has been a real step of faith which I am sure God will honour. Hopefully many new opportunities will arise to share the message of new life in Christ. It is a new beginning and we look forward to the work of God progressing and his name being exalted. The Holy Spirit is at work, we rejoice in this, may He enable us to be in line and in step with all He is doing. All the glory and all the praise is His, now and forever. God is not dead, no, He is very much alive.

Your friend.

Stephen.

Dear Friends

Spring time is the time when we witness the re-birth of nature. After the "death" of winter we see new life bursting forth. This is also the time when we remember the death of Jesus and we celebrate His resurrection and triumph over the grave. We rejoice because Christ lives, He has defeated death and hence death no longer has dominion over us.

In this quarter we have two events which are worth drawing attention to. Firstly Gunwen will celebrate its 150th anniversary. There are special events over the Easter weekend. We will praise God for all that is past and trust Him for all that's to come. We remember his faithfulness down through the years and that then enables us to trust Him for future days. We not only want to look back at Gunwen but we want to look forward with anticipation for what God will do.

Also in the Circuit we look forward to the opening of the new building at St. Dennis. This has been a real step of faith which I am sure God will honour. Hopefully many new opportunities will arise to share the message of new life in Christ. It is a new beginning and we look forward to the work of God progressing and his name being exalted. The Holy Spirit is at work, we rejoice in this, may He enable us to be in line and in step with all He is doing. All the glory and all the praise is His, now and forever. God is not dead, no, He is very much alive.

Your friend.

Stephen.